## 公益社団法人 日本外国特派員協会

The Foreign Correspondents' Club of Japan

100-0005 Japan, Tokyo-to, Chiyoda-ku, Marunouchi 3-2-3, Marunouchi Nijubashi Building 5F http://www.fccj.or.jp E-mail: front@fccj.or.jp Tel:+81-3-3211-3161 Fax:+81-3-3211-3168

Dear Members,



You may already be aware that the ever-helpful and friendly Hitoshi Kubo is set to retire at the end of this month. Kubo-san has been with the Club since the pre-Bubble Era days of 1983, almost all of that time as one of the faces of the FCCJ on the Front Desk. I'm told he was at one point one of the stars of the Club's softball team as well.

I'm sure you will all want to join me in thanking Kubo-san for his decades of service and wishing him a happy and relaxing retirement.

Kubo-san will be using up some leave before the end of the month, but will be at work at the times listed below if you want to drop by for a chat on or before his last day. Do also take a look at the display of vintage cameras in the VIP room, some of which are from Kubo san's collection.

Finally, if you can't make it to see him in person, we will be placing a large "shikishi" card behind the Main Bar for all those who wish to write him a message.

Warm regards,

Isabel Reynolds FCCJ President

6月17日(Thursday) 10:30-19:30 6月24日(Thursday) 12:00-21:00 6月29日(Tuesday) 10:00-14:00